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OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

OCT 12 2017 

To the Members of the California State Assembly: 

I am returning Assembly Bill 1239 without my signature. 

This bill requires the state to develop building standards for electric vehicle parking 
spaces for existing nonresidential buildings and multifamily dwellings. 

In 2013, I signed AB 1092 which required the California Building Standards Commission 
to adopt mandatory standards for the installation of electric vehicle charging stations for 
parking spaces in new multifamily dwellings and nonresidential buildings. Furthermore, 
the California Public Utilities Commission is currently working on a comprehensive plan 
that will determine where investor-owned utilities can install charging stations around the 
state. 

Increasing transportation electrification will require additional coordination and 
collaboration from the California Energy Commission, the California Public Utilities 
Commission and the various departments within the Administration. I am directing the 
Government Operations Agency to work with all the key parties to identify barriers to the 
construction of charging stations in existing buildings. 

Sincerely, 

GOVERNOR EDMUND G. BROWN JR. • SACRAMENTO , CALIFORNIA 95814 • (916 ) 445-2841 
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